
Minutes submitted by Toni Powers, Sandhills Valley Cooperative Secretary 
 

Sandhills Valley Sports Cooperative Committee Meeting 

May 11, 2021 in Stapleton 

Frank Kramer called the meeting to order at 6:50 pm. 

Members Present: Frank Kramer, Kim Kramer, Howard Gaffney, Rich Burnside, Toni Powers & Tim 
Vanderheiden  

Members Absent: Lana Watson 

Burnside moved to excuse Watson from the meeting.  Powers 2nd the motion.  Voting: Aye- Burnside, 
Powers, K. Kramer, Gaffney, Vanderheiden & F. Kramer.  Nay- None.  Motion carried.   

Also Present: Jason Wehnes (Athletic Director) & Eric Kloke 

T. Powers read the minutes from the April 13, 2021 meeting.  No changes were made. Consensus of the 
committee was to approve the minutes as presented.         

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. (Athletic Handbook/Code of Conduct) The committee reviewed the handbook and would like to 
see suspensions for drug and alcohol abuse the same for all student athletes no matter which 
school the go to. Also, the exceptions to the state travel will be determined by administration. 
The new revisions will be emailed to the committee and will be reviewed again at the next 
meeting.   

2. (Volleyball Head Coach) Mr. Wehnes, Mr. Gaffney and Mr. Vanderheiden recommended Janet 
Victory for the head volleyball coach.  Powers moved to offer the position to her.  Burnside 2nd 
the motion.  Voting: Aye- Powers, Burnside, K. Kramer, Gaffney, Vanderheiden & F. Kramer.  
Nay- None.  Motion carried.  

3. (Coaching Contracts) All head coaches have been notified verbally per the Superintendents.  
Head coaches will let the AD know if they would like to advertise for assistants online.   

4. (Summer Programs) All coaches except track and golf have submitted their summer programs 
to the AD. Mr. Wehnes or Mr. Kloke will email the completed summer calendar and list of each 
coaches’ programs to the committee before the June meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. (Athletic Director Position) Eric Kloke was named the new athletic director for the Sandhills 
Valley Mavericks.  The committee welcomed him and thanked Mr. Wehnes for his hard work the 
past year and wished him well on his next endeavor. 

  Discussion Items: No NSAA updates 

Next meeting will be June 8, 2021 in Stapleton at 7pm. 

Burnside moved to adjourn at 7:37 pm.  Vanderheiden 2nd the motion.  Voting: Aye- Burnside, 
Vanderheiden, Powers, Gaffney, K. Kramer, & F. Kramer.  Nay- None.  Motion carried.        


